Friday 11th June 2020

Crossdale News



Dear Parents and Carers.

Welcome to our Crossdale News - we hope that you enjoy reading our newsletter!

Each class has a blog page where information for your child's class will be shared; please ensure you subscribe to this by clicking the link at the top of the page. If you aren't receiving notifications of blog entries, please check that you are subscribed to the blog page, or email your child's class teacher; this is an important way to stay up-to-date with home learning activities, or things that have been happening in your child's class, as well as a way of us communicating important information to you.

Best Wishes,

Mr. Cresswell, Mrs. Westie & Miss Seedhouse

Bubbles, Bubbles, everywhere!

This week we have welcomed children in Year Six, Year One and Reception back into school. Children of Key Workers have continued to attend, and all children have been working in class 'bubbles' of around 15 children. All pupils have been absolutely brilliant at following our new 'rainbow rules' and have been truly fantastic Crossdale role models. Well done!

We are of course missing all of the children who remain in their 'home bubble', but that isn't to say that we're not thinking about them lots! We have loved receiving emails about what your children have been up to, seeing photographs or copies of work. Please keep these coming! Use the class teacher emails to communicate and teachers will do their best to reply with 72 hours.

<u>apple-teachers@crossdale.notts.sch.uk</u>
<u>cherry-teachers@crossdale.notts.sch.uk</u>

<u>maple-teachers@crossdale.notts.sch.uk</u>

<u>maple-teachers@crossdale.notts.sch.uk</u>

<u>monkeypuzzle-teachers@crossdale.notts.sch.uk</u>

<u>pine-teachers@crossdale.notts.sch.uk</u>

Keeping our children safe

| Please | take | а | look | at | the | safeguarding | blog | on | the | school | website |
|-----------|---------|-------|----------|-------|---------|------------------------|------|----|-----|--------|---------|
| https://w | ww.cros | sdale | eschool. | com/k | olog/?p | <u>id=6&nid=18</u> | | | | | |

Page 1 of 2

Pupil Check-in



Over the past couple of months, we have sent out a 'check-in survey' to see if we could help in any way and also ask for any feedback you wanted to share. We won't be completing this survey going forwards, instead we ask that you keep in touch with your child's class teacher by using the class email or if you have something you'd like to discuss, please call school (0115 974 8088), or email contact@crossdale.notts.sch.uk. Class teachers will be 'checking in' with pupils who are at home through the class email and by looking at the online account activity.

Nurture Newsletter

Whilst school has been closed to most pupils over the last couple of months, Mrs. Neale has been busily writing 'Nurture Newsletters'. These were originally shared with some of the children that Mrs. Neale works with in school, but we felt that everyone should be able to have a read! So, we have uploaded the most recent copy to the school wellbeing blog and will upload one each week for the rest of this term. You can find the blog by clicking this link:



https://www.crossdaleschool.com/blog/?pid=6&nid=24&storyid=2601

Drop off and Pick up for those in school

Please could we kindly ask for your support in trying to stick to the drop off and collection times for your child's class bubble. This helps to ensure we don't have too many parents / carers on the school site at any one time and means we don't have any congestion coming onto / leaving the playground. When you are on the school site, please try to maintain social distance from other parents, as this follows government advice in helping to keep everyone safe.



| | Entrance | Drop Off | Pick up |
|---------------------------------|-------------------------|----------|---------|
| EYFS Hedgehog | The Hive | 9:10am | 3pm |
| EYFS Tortoise Bubble | Reception Classroom | 9:20am | 3:10pm |
| Y1 | Normal Entrance | 9:15am | 3:15pm |
| Y6 Bubble A | Year 6 normal entrance | 8:50am | 3:20pm |
| Y6 Bubble B | Year 5 back entrance | 9:00am | 3:30pm |
| Critical workers Y2/3/4/5 | Y3/4 Entrance | 9:00am | 3:30pm |

You can take a look at our leaflet for parents by following this link:

https://www.crossdaleschool.com/attachments/download.asp?file=2544&type=pdf

Holiday Club

Several parents have asked if Windmills Childcare will be operating a holiday club over the summer. The government have not yet confirmed that holiday clubs can open as normal, but Windmills are planning towards the goal of offering the holiday club, following all relevant government guidance. Windmills have already successfully reopened pre-school and wrap around provision so feel confident that the holiday club could be offered also - if the government give the go ahead. We will keep you updated.

| Page 2 of 2 |
|-------------|
| |